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Proclaim! 
 

Jesus, guard and guide your members, Make us children of your grace; 
Hear our prayers in ev’ry place. Fan to life faith’s glowing embers; 

Give all Christians far and near  Holy peace, a glad new year. 
Joy, oh Joy beyond all gladness, Christ is done away with sadness! 

Hence all sorrow and repining, For the Sun of grace is shining! 
CW 45:4 

 

Today is December 21st – the last day of the first semester. Semester exams – day 
two. Christmas Concert tonight.  Mr. Dobberpuhl gave chapel and had two of our 
students accompany the two hymns we sang – one on guitar and the other on or-
gan.  That chapel devotion just ended a few minutes ago.  Mr. Dobberpuhl shared 
the thoughts behind the artwork, courtesy of Mr. Jaspersen and the Art Factory,  
that hangs above where the choirs will sing and band will perform tonight.  The 
theme of the concert is “Proclaim.”  The devotion, the hymns we sang and the ban-
ner reminded us of sharing the wonderful message of Christ’s birth with others. 

 

What a blessing and honor it is to be a part of the ministry at MVL where we can 
worship together.  How thankful we are that we can talk about sin and grace with 
our students when the need is there to have those conversations.  What a blessing 
it is to be able to hear young people use their talents to accompany chapel devo-
tions and singing praises to our Lord, the Christ Child of Bethlehem.  As we look 
reflect on the message that our choirs will sing and the band will play in tonight’s 
concert, we do so with thankful hearts that the sweet message of the Gospel 
shared with them by parents, pastors and teachers will be so wonderfully pro-
claimed. 

 

There are so many distractions in the world today that are constantly tugging, 
pushing and pulling at our sons and daughters.  Yet, we hold to the truth of our 
Savior, born as a baby in that manger, who lived a perfect life and died an innocent 
death – all for you and me.   

 

The hymn stanza above was the last stanza we sang together this morning.  Read 
through it again.  It really does reflect the ministry of MVL.  Thank you, Lord, for a 
faithful and talented faculty and staff.  Thank you, Lord, for awesome students who 
love their Lord and show it every day.  Thank you, Lord for parents committed to 
the ministry and mission of MVL and send their children to our school for the one 
thing needful. 

 

God bless you this Christmas!  Happy New Year!  
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A reminder that school resumes on January 4th for a 

full day of class and that there will be no school on 

January 16th 

Instant Alert Updates 
With the cold weather upon us, it may happen that we 
decide to start school late, close school for the day,  
dismiss early, or cancel after school activities.  In such 
cases, the decision will be announced through our  
Honeywell Instant Alert system.  If you have not yet  
registered your account, please go to the MVL website 
www.mvl.org/student-life/school-closing-alerts  and  
follow the instructions to register your student(s).  You 
can customize the phone numbers and ways you will  
receive notification.  If you have registered in the past, be 
sure to log in and make sure all your information is  
current for each student that you have attending MVL. 
 
Families with multiple students enrolled at MVL should 
have the same primary contact information for each  
student. Otherwise, parents may miss some alerts that 
only pertain to one or the other of their students.   
 
It is difficult to get messages to students during the 
school day when we are trying to notify the media and 
other entities about closings and delays.  Make sure your 
Instant Alert account is up to date so you will receive the 
notice as soon as it is made. As always, if you have any 
questions about your Instant Alert account, please  
contact the MVL office.  Thanks for your cooperation!  

NHS Membership Selection  
In January of 2016, our NHS advisor will be sending out 
invitations to join the MVL chapter of the National Honor 
Society. 
 
Invitations will be sent out to current 
 juniors (and current non-NHS seniors) who have achieved 
a cumulative GPA of 3.5 or better. The  
invitation will be in the form of a packet of materials that 
the student should discuss with his or her parents. Even 
though a student’s GPA has no bearing on their final  
acceptance into NHS, students are expected to maintain a 
3.5 GPA in order to remain eligible; they are also expected 
to fully participate in NHS activities.  
The application requires students to list their participation 
in organizations, their leadership experiences, their  
service activities, and their employment history. The  
application also includes a place for students to explain 
why they want to join this service organization. A letter of 
recommendation must accompany the student’s  
application. The letter cannot be written by a family  
member, an MVL teacher, or any MVL coach. The person 
who writes the letter should know the student quite well 
and should be able to vouch for the student’s work ethic, 
leadership, responsibility, and character. 
 
The actual selection process will follow the guidelines set 
by our NHS constitution and by-laws. If a student qualifies 
for invitation by virtue of his or her GPA, that student will 
receive an invitation to pursue membership. A student 
may decide that he or she is not interested, that  
distance from school prohibits his or her participation, or 
that employment or co-curriculars make NHS membership 
inadvisable. All invited students need to return a response 
form (included in the invitation packet) regardless of 
whether or not they plan to pursue membership.  
A submitted application does not guarantee membership.  
 
Non-selection may indicate that the student needs to 
evaluate their personal growth in meeting the required 
high standards of the NHS. 

 

http://www.mvl.org/student-life/school-closing-alerts


 

 ‘Training Students for Christian Lives’ 3 

New Hot Lunch Payment Option 
MVL is introducing a new way to pay for hot lunch. We 
will now accept ACH withdrawals, along with the cash and 
check options.    
 
Options for ACH draw dates will be on the 12th and 25th 
like tuition.  The draw out of your checking account must 
be a minimum of $10.00.  You may change the amount of 
the draw or cancel the draw if you contact Deb Kuck, MVL 
Financial Secretary, five days or more prior to the with-
drawal date.    
 
There will be a $5.00 fee if you don't have funds available 
for the draw, which would be forwarded on to your tuition  
statement as a fee. If you are interested in setting this up 
for your hot lunch account, please contact the MVL office  
507-354-6851.  

Christmas Gifts for Faculty and Staff 
Thank you to all who made contributions toward the  
Faculty and Staff Christmas gifts.  MVL scrip was  
purchased for all of them.  This was one way we could 
show our appreciation for all the work and time they have 
invested in the training of our children. 
  
 
Basketball Concession Workers Still Needed! 
Thank you to all who have already signed up to work in 
the concession stand this basketball season. This is a great 
opportunity to meet new families and to support the 
school.  Watch for emails for open slots on SignUp.com.  
There is also a link on the MVL home page for the  
SignUp.com website. Please consider volunteering in the 
concession stand or as a ticket taker in 2017. 
  
 
Apparel 
Watch the MVL website and the concession stand for op-
portunities to support our school by purchasing spirit 
wear! 
 
 
Mark Your Calendars! - Future Booster Club Events    
Pork Chop Dinner – Sunday, March 5th, 2017. 
MVL Auction – March 26th, 2017. 

MVL Clay Target Team 
Our Board of Directors has approved an MVL clay target 
team.  Clay targets, also called, trap shooting is the safest 
and fastest growing sport in the country.  Teams are 
made of boys and girls competing on the same team.  
Shooters can be in a spring sport and still belong to our 
clay target team. Practices and competitions do not con-
flict. Our team will shoot at the New Ulm Gun Club 
(located by the New Ulm Compost Site) on Sunday after-
noons anywhere between 1:30 and 3:30. We will be 
hosting a parent and shooter informational meeting on 
January 19, 7:00 p.m. at MVL. If you would like more  
information about clay targets, check out this website: 
mnclaytarget.com or call Mr. Morgan at 507-233-8658. 
 
Streaming Girls and Boys Basketball Games 
We are working on fixing a problem with our internet 
connection for streaming our games and should have it 
ready to go in the next two weeks. We also need students 
to assist in streaming the games.  If you would like to 
help, email Mr. Timm for girls’ games at 
rtimm@mvlhs.org or Mr. Morgan for boys’ games at 
cmorgan@mvlhs.org . 
 
Boys Basketball 
Our season is up and running, and so is our team. We go 
into the Christmas break with a 5-1 record and hope to 
improve our game for our conference season after  
Christmas.  A few dates of note:  January 31 will be our 
second Coaches vs Cancer Night, a fundraiser for the 
American Cancer Society. The players and managers are 
collecting pledges for our Free Throw Challenge and we 
will be selling wall cards in honor of those who are 
fighting cancer or have lost the fight to cancer. If you 
would like to pledge to a player in their free throw  
challenge, contact Mr. Morgan and he will connect you to 
a shooter for the cure. 
 
Another exciting date for us will be Saturday, February 
4th when we host BLHS.  On that day we will honor the 
30th Anniversary of MVL’s first team ever to reach a state 
tournament. At halftime we will introduce the players 
and coaches from the 1987 Boys’ Basketball Team that 
took 3rd place.  Save the date cards have been sent out to 
all the participants except one, Dana Fischer.  If anyone 
has any contact information for Dana please contact Mr. 
Morgan at cmorgan@mvlhs.org   

 

http://mnclaytarget.com
mailto:rtimm@mvlhs.org
mailto:cmorgan@mvlhs.org
mailto:cmorgan@mvlhs.org
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January  

Whatès for Lunch? 
2 3 4 5 6 

NO SCHOOL NO SCHOOL Pizza Choices, Peas, 
Applesauce,  

Fresh Vegetables,  
Salad and Fruit 

 Chicken & Sausage  
Jambalaya, Bread Slice, 

Broccoli, Pineapple, Fresh 
Vegetables, Salad and 

Fruit 

Meatball, Turkey or Ham 
Sub Sandwiches, Corn, 

Peaches,   
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

 9 10 11 12 13 

Corn Dog, Baked Beans, 
Coleslaw, Pears, Fresh 
Vegetables, Salad and 

Fruit 

Tater Tot Hotdish, Bread 
Slices, Corn, Applesauce, 
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

BBQ Chicken on a 
Whole-Grain-Rich Bun, 
Peas, Pineapple, Fresh 
Vegetables, Salad and 

Fruit 

Taco Haystax on Rice, 
Corn Chips, Green Beans, 

Mixed Fruit,  
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

Cilantro Pork Wrap, Snack 
Chips, Broccoli, Peaches, 

Fresh Fruit, Salad and  
Vegetables 

16 17 18 19 20 

NO SCHOOL Chicken Alfredo,  
Breadstick, Broccoli & 
 Cauliflower, Peaches, 

Fresh Vegetables, Salad 
and Fruit 

Meatballs & Gravy, 
Bread Slices, Mashed 

Potatoes, Green Beans, 
Mixed Fruit,  

Fresh Vegetables, Sal-
ad and Fruit 

Fish Patty on a  
Whole-Grain-Rich Bun, 

Curly Fries, Baked Beans, 
Applesauce,  

Fresh Vegetables, Salad 
and Fruit 

 Spaghetti w/Meat Sauce, 
Garlic Toast, Corn, Pears, 
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

23 24 25 26 27 

 Cheese, Sausage, or 
Pepperoni Pizza, Peas, 

Pears, Fresh Vegetables, 
Salad and Fruit 

 Beef Stir-Fry on Rice, 
Bread Slice, Broccoli,  

Pineapple,  
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

Chicken & Gravy,  
Honey-Oat Dinner Roll, 
Mashed Potatoes, Corn, 

Applesauce, 
 Fresh Vegetables, 

Salad and Fruit 

Sloppy Joes on a  
Whole-Grain-Rich Bun, 

Green Beans, Mixed Fruit,  
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

Bean & Cheese Burrito or 
Cheese Quesadilla, Tortilla 

Chips, Baked Beans, 
Peaches,  

Fresh Vegetables, Salad 
and Fruit 

30 31     

Chicken Strips,  
Honey-Oat Dinner Roll, 
Mashed Potatoes, Corn, 

Peaches,  
Fresh Vegetables, Salad 

and Fruit 

Hamburger on a  
Whole-Grain-Rich Bun, 
Baked Beans, Pears,  

Fresh Vegetables, Salad 
and Fruit 

  Salad Bar Available  
Every Day 

  
Milk Included With Each 

Meal 

Menu Subject 
To Change 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 

2 
No School 

3 
No School  

 

 

4 
Classes Resume 

5 
Chargaliers 

7:15 a.m. 

Student Council  

GBB v BLHS  

6, 7 p.m. 

6 
Jazz 7:15 a.m. 

GBB @ CMC  

6, 7 p.m. 

BBB v CMC  

6, 7 p.m. 

7 
 

8 9 

GBB @ NUC  

6, 7 p.m. 

10 
Chargaliers 

7:15 a.m. 

BBB v NUC  

6, 7 p.m. 

11 
Network New Ulm 

12 
NHS 7:30 a.m. 

GBB @ SESM  

6, 7 p.m. 

 

13 
Jazz 7:15 a.m. 

BBB v SESM  

6, 7 p.m. 

14 
Winter Formal 

Dance  

8-11:59 p.m. 

15 16 
No School 

Board of Directors 

6:30 p.m. 

17 

Chargaliers  

7:15 a.m. 

GBB @ GFW  

6, 7 p.m.  

BBB v GFW  

6, 7 p.m. 

18 19 
Chargaliers  

7:15 a.m. 

20 
Jazz 7:15 a.m. 

Student Council  

KB @ Mankato E 

8:30 a.m. 

GBB @ Springfield  

6, 7 p.m. 

BBB v Springfield  

6, 7 p.m. 

21 

22 
MVL Sunday 

23 
2 Hour Late Start 

Faculty In Service 

7:30 a.m. 

Math Team @  

St. Peter 4 p.m. 

24 
Chargaliers  

7:15 a.m. 

GBB v Wabasso  

6, 7 p.m. 

BBB @ Wabasso  

6, 7 p.m. 

 

25 26 
Chargaliers  

7:15 a.m. 
GBB v MCW  

4:45, 6, 7:30 p.m. 

BBB @ Nicollet  

6, 7:30 p.m. 

27 

Jazz 7:15 a.m. 

GBB @ LSH 

4:45, 6, 7 p.m. 

BBB v St. Clair  

4:45, 6, 7:30 p.m. 

28 
Student Council 

VB Tournament 

29 30 
GBB v Nicollet 

6, 7:30 p.m. 

31 

Chargaliers  

7:15 a.m. 

GBB @ SE  

6, 7 p.m. 

BBB v SE  

6, 7 p.m. 

    

January 2017 


